----- Original message -----

From: Panupand Vijuprabha < bbso@truemail.co.th>

Date: 19/04/2016 05:11 (GMT+02:00)

To: 'NIGEL FREEMAN' < nigelfreeman@fide.com>

Subject: Clarification Regarding ASEAN Chess Confederation Issue

Nigel Freeman

Executive Director

FIDE

Dear Mr Freeman,

We refer to your earlier email correspondences first to Deputy President Utut Adianto during the period of the ASEAN Chess Championships in Jakarta last December and which was subsequently forwarded to me and the publication of the temporary suspension of ACC (ASEAN Chess Confederation) by PB Resolution on the FIDE website on 1 February 2016.

- 1. We would appreciate being informed on what grounds we have been temporarily suspended.
- 2. We are in the dark of your process and how this might have impacted the same ASEAN Chess Championships which was approved and conduced prior to this temporary suspension.
- 3. We do not of course understand how this has come about and its reasons and further have not been advised as to what is expected from us to restore our affiliation.

We look forward to your explanations for our board and membership's consideration.

Thank you

Panupand Vijjuprabha

Secretary General

ASEAN Chess Confederation